
Well, looks like we made it through another show year with our last meeting concluding the 
process on October 3oth. We even had two members fly up from Riverside CA to attend the 
meeting and complete their requirements for the year end awards. We had a good meeting 
with several improvements voted on for the coming year (see attached minutes) and we ended 
the meeting with the drawing for the wonderful prize donated by Marc Bingham of a stud 
service to his nice stallion Barlink Page ........... and the winner is Amanda Brinnand of 
Stagecoach, NV!!!!! Thanks Marc, and congratulations to you and Barlink Page for winning the 
top year end honors for NSCC, NPHC, and NCCC just to mention a few. 

Some of you may not have been aware that Roy Bock (our dedicated horse show secretary) 
suffered a severe health set back just after our last Fallon show. I am pleased to tell you that 
he is on the road to recovery and hopefully he will allow himself the time to recuperate to the 
fullest. There is no way we could run our horseshows without Roy and Carol and their 
dedication to detail and good humor ........ take good care, we need you. 

Last year at the banquet Dave Ruby mentioned that the youth group would like to run a golf 
tournament on the morning before this years banquet and that each barn or show family should 
get a representative ready for it. Well, I don't have any of the details but if you're interested in 
participating, give Dave a call. This could be a really fun deal, if we don't take i t  too serious, 
and best of all the proceeds will go to the youth group. I have my own ideas on how to level 
the playing field for all, but I'm sure the serious golfers might object to my ideas .......... anyway, 
give Dave a call if you're interested. 

We will be notifying the year end winners and this is just a second reminder for all concerned. 
If you have a preference for your year end award, you must contact Sharon Avery before 
November 30' or she will select your award for you, please see the minutes for complete 
details. 

We are hiring judges at this time, so if you have someone that you would like considered, 
please call Sharon Avery or Gene Young Remember, if you don't participate, you can't 
really complain, we are trying to include all members in the process, however, time is a wastin' 
and the good judges are booked early. 

As the show season draws to an end it's time to clean out the trailer, tack room, and wardrobe. 
I f  you have anything you would like to sell, trade, barter on, etc. let me know, there might be 
someone that could use what you have. Also, remember it 's only a couple of months before 
babies will start hitting the ground, let us know what ya' got. 


